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Minnesota Statues, section 14.05, subdivision 5, states:

~'By December 1 of each year, an agency must submit to the governor, the legislative
coordinating cOmmission, the policy and funding .committees and divisions with jurisdiction over
the agency, and the revisor of statutes, a list ofany rules or portions of rules that are obsolete,
Ulll1ec.essary, or duplicative of other state or federal statutes or rules. The list must.also.include an
explanation of why the rule or portionofthe .rule is obsolete, unnecessary, or duplicative of other
state or federal statutesor.rules.By DecemberJ, the agency must either report a timetable for
repeal ofthe rule or portion of the rule, ofll1l1stdevelop a .biUfor submission to the appropriate
policy cOmmitteetorepeal the obsolete, unnecessary, or duplicative rule. Such a billll1uSt
include proposed .authoriz:ation to use the expedited procedures ofsection 14.389 to repeal or
amend the obsolete, ·unne.cessary,or duplicative .rule. Areport submitted under this subdivision
must be signedpy the person in the agency who is responsible for identifying and initiating
repeal ofobsolete rules. The report also ll1ust idelltifythe status ofanY .rules identified.in the
prior year's report as obsolete, Ulll1ecessary, or duplicative. Ifnoneof an agency's rlliesare
opsolete, lllll1ecessary, or duplicative,an agency's December 1 report must state that conclusion."

The Minnesota Departlnent of Commerce submits the following information in response to the
requirements ofMinn. Stat. §14.05, subd. 5.

I. RULES ID.ENTIFIED AS OBSOLETE, UNNECESSARY OR DupLICATIVE

The Department of Commerce has not identified any of its rules as being obsolete, unnecessary or
duplicative, except as noted in Section II below.

n. STATUS OF J,.,AST YEAR'S REPORT ITEMS

On August 1, 2001, the Department submitted to the Legislature a comprehensive Report on
Agency Rules, as required under Minn. Stat. §14.3691. The report contained a chapter-by­
chapter analysis of Department rules and contained recommendation for repeal ofobsolete
provisions.

The Department attempted to repeal or amend the rules that were. obsolete as part of its legislative
proposals during the 2002 Legislative Session..·Unfortunately, the author ofth.e bill chose to hold
the bill until the last days before the committee deadlines. Th.e Department removed th.e .rule
repeal provisions from the. bill in order to. preserve the rest of the legislative initiatives. Had the
Department not removed the. rule repeals, the bill would have required additional committee
review, resulting in missed committee deadlines and the loss ofthe. entire bill.

Due to significant budgetary constraints, the Department does not foresee the ability to go
through the formal rulemaking· process to repeal these rules. The Department will seek ways to
accomplish this task via the legislative prOCess, including attaching such repeals to a Revisor's
bill, if available.
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III. CONTACT PERSON

If you have any questions regarding this report, please contact:

Donna M. Watz, Staff Attorney
Minnesota l)epartment of Commerce
85 Seventh Place East, Suity 500
St. Paul, MN 55101-2198

:~AfJi~11$-
StaffAttorney
Enforcement Division
(651) 296-6593,

c Commissioner James Bernstein
l)eputy Commissioner Gary LaVasseur
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